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CONSTRUCTION SPENDING IN U.S. REACHES ALMOST 11-YEAR HIGH   

U.S. developers ramped up construction spending in February to the 

largest amount in nearly 11 years, led by more building of homes, 

highways and schools.  Construction spending rose 0.8 percent in 

February to the highest level since April 2006, after two months of 

declines, the Commerce Department said.  Builders are rapidly putting up 

more homes in response to strong demand that has pushed up prices for 

existing homes. Yet, it hasn't yet been enough to relieve a shortage of 

homes for sale.  The accelerated building could boost the economy this year.  State and local governments spent 

0.9 percent more on construction, driven by roads, schools and recreational buildings.  The federal government, 

meanwhile, cut construction spending for the second straight month and has cut back 9 percent from a year ago.  
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President Donald Trump has pledged to reverse that trend by boosting infrastructure spending by $1 trillion over 

the next decade.  It's unclear when legislation to bring about such an increase will be introduced.  State and local 

governments have also spent less on construction in the past year.  They are spending 8 percent less compared 

with February 2016.  Infrastructure concerns have resurfaced after a large fire last week caused the collapse of a 

highway bridge outside Atlanta, snarling rush-hour traffic.  The construction of commercial buildings such as 

hotels, office towers, and hospitals fell 0.3 percent in February, the second straight decline.  Yet commercial 

construction has risen 7.5 percent in the past year. (Engineering News Record 2017-04-03) 

 

OSHA STATUTE OF LIMITATIONS REGULATION 
 
Congress approved H.J. Res. 83, a Resolution of Disapproval to repeal a regulation by the 

Occupational Safety and Health Administration (OSHA) to extend the statute of limitations on certain 

recordkeeping citations from six months to five years.  OSHA issued the regulation in December 2016, 

ignoring an appeals court decision that ruled the agency incorrectly had extended the six-month statute 

of limitations on recordkeeping citations contained in federal law.  The House approved H.J. Res. 83 

March 1; the Senate followed suit March 22 on a narrow vote of 50-48; and President Trump signed 

the resolution April 3.  Under the terms of the CRA, once a resolution of disapproval is enacted, the 

regulation in question is deemed as if it never took effect.  Also, OSHA is prohibited from issuing any 

regulation in “substantially the same form” in the future.   

 

NATIONAL SAFETY STAND DOWN 

Fatalities caused by falls from elevation continue to be a leading cause 

of death for construction employees, accounting for 350 of the 937 

construction fatalities recorded in 2015 (BLS data).  Those deaths were 

preventable.  The National Fall Prevention Stand-Down raises fall 

hazard awareness across the country in an effort to stop fall fatalities 

and injuries. 

What is a Safety Stand-Down? 

A Safety Stand-Down is a voluntary event for employers to talk directly 

to employees about safety.  Any workplace can hold a stand-down by taking a break to focus on "Fall Hazards" 

and reinforcing the importance of "Fall Prevention".  It's an opportunity for employers to have a conversation 

with employees about hazards, protective methods, and the company's safety policies and goals. It can also be 

an opportunity for employees to talk to management about fall hazards they see. 

Who Can Participate? 

Anyone who wants to prevent falls in the workplace can participate in the Stand-Down.  In past years, 

participants included commercial construction companies of all sizes, residential construction contractors, sub- 

and independent contractors, highway construction companies, general industry employers, the U.S. Military, 

other government participants, unions, employer's trade associations, institutes, employee interest 

organizations, and safety equipment manufacturers. 

How to Conduct a Safety Stand-Down. 

Companies can conduct a Safety Stand-Down by taking a break to have a toolbox talk or another safety activity 

such as conducting safety equipment inspections, developing rescue plans, or discussing job specific hazards. 

Managers are encouraged to plan a stand-down that works best for their workplace anytime during the week 

of May 8-12, 2017. (United States Department of Labor OSHA April 2017) 

 



 

OVCEC STEAK FRY SPECIAL GUEST 

 

 

Join us on Thursday, May 18th to meet Travis Braden  

ARCA Series Race Car Driver 

 

 

 

SEE YOU AT THE STEAK FRY ï AND BRING A FRIEND! !!  

  

ñFor As Long As I Can 

Remember, I Have Had One Goal 

In Mind: To Become A 

Championship Race Car Driver.ò  

 . ï Travis Braden 
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BELMONT, OH ï UNION LOCAL SCHOOLS ï ROADWAY REPLACEMENT PAVING PROJECT ï ALSO AVAILABLE IN STEUBENVILLE 
BID DATE:  April 20, 2017 (3:00 p.m.)    BIDS TO:  Union Local School District, Belmont, OH 
ARCHITECT:                *GreenCore Designs, Inc., St. Clairsville, OH  PRE-BID:  MANDATORY ï 4/5/17 (10:00 a.m.) 
PLANS RECEIVED: 3/17/17      ADDENDUM: #1 
 
QUAKER CITY, OH ï VILLAGE OF QUAKER CITY ï WASTEWATER TREATMENT PLANT & SEWER SYSTEM IMPROVEMENTS 
BID DATE:  April 26, 2017 (10:00 a.m.)    BIDS TO:  Village of Quaker City, Quaker City, OH 
ARCHITECT:    Cerrone Associates, Inc., Wheeling, WV   PRE-BID:  4/10/17 (10:00 a.m.) 
PLANS RECEIVED: 3/23/17 
 
MIDDLEBOURNE, WV ï ENVELOPE CORRECTIONS AT TYLER CONSOLIDATED MIDDLE/HIGH SCHOOL 
BID DATE:  April 26, 2017 (1:00 p.m.)    BIDS TO:  Tyler Co. Board of Educ., Middlebourne, WV 
ARCHITECT:                *McKinley & Associates, Inc., Wheeling, WV  PRE-BID:  MANDATORY ï 4/5/17 (1:00 p.m.) 
PLANS RECEIVED: 3/30/17      ADDENDUM: #1 
 
ST. CLAIRSVILLE, OH ï BELMONT COLLEGE ï MAIN BUILDING IMPROVEMENTS 
BID DATE:  April 26, 2017 (2:00 p.m.)    BIDS TO:  Ohio Facilities Const. Comm. - Electronically 
ARCHITECT:  Perspectus, Cleveland, OH    PRE-BID:  4/5/17 (1:00 p.m.) 
PLANS RECEIVED: 4/3/17      ADDENDUM: #1 
 
BENWOOD, WV ï CITY OF BENWOOD ï COMBINED SEWER SYSTEM IMPROVEMENTS, PHASE 1A, CONTRACT 13-1 
BID DATE:  April 27, 2017 (12:00 p.m.)    BIDS TO:  City of Benwood, Benwood, WV 
ARCHITECT:  Burgess & Niple, Inc., Parkersburg, WV   PRE-BID:  MANDATORY ï 4/3/17 (10:00 a.m.) 
PLANS RECEIVED: 3/31/17      ADDENDUM: #1 
 
CLARKSBURG, WV ï NEW JOHNSON ELEMENTARY SCHOOL ï HARRISON COUNTY SCHOOLS 
BID DATE:  May 3, 2017 (1:30 p.m.)    BIDS TO:  Harrison Co. Board of Educ., Clarksburg WV 
ARCHITECT:                *McKinley & Associates, Inc., Wheeling, WV  PRE-BID:  MANDATORY ï 4/19/17 (11:00 a.m.) 
PLANS RECEIVED: 4/6/17 
 
NEW MARTINSVILLE, WV ï WETZEL COUNTY SCHOOLS ï PADEN CITY  HIGH SCHOOL CLASSROOM RENOVATIONS 
BID DATE:  May 5, 2017 (1:30 p.m.)    BIDS TO:  Wetzel Co. Bd. of Ed., New Martinsville, WV  
ARCHITECT:                *McKinley & Associates, Inc., Wheeling, WV  PRE-BID:  MANDATORY ï 4/24/17 (1:30 p.m.) 
PLANS RECEIVED: 4/18/17 
 
MT. ZION, WV ï RENOVATIONS TO CALHOUN COUNTY MIDDLE/HIGH SCHOOL WWTP 
BID DATE:  May 9, 2017 (11:00 a.m.)    BIDS TO:  Calhoun Co. Board of Educ., Mt. Zion, WV 
ARCHITECT:  Williamson Shriver, Inc., Charleston, WV  PRE-BID:  MANDATORY ï 4/27/17 (11:00 a.m.) 
PLANS RECEIVED: 4/17/17    
 
BUCKHANNON, WV ï  RENOVATIONS TO FRED W. EBERLE TECHNICAL CENTER 
BID DATE:  May 9, 2017 (1:30 p.m.)    BIDS TO:  Fred W. Eberle Adm. Cncl., Buckhannon, WV 
ARCHITECT:  Williamson Shriver, Inc., Charleston, WV  PRE-BID:  MANDATORY ï 4/27/17 (1:30 p.m.) 
PLANS RECEIVED: 4/13/17  
 
CALDWELL, OH ï OH/DOT:  GRADING DRAINING PAVING ï NOB97371 
BID DATE:  May 11, 2017 (10:00 a.m.)    BIDS TO:  www.bidx.com (electronically to owner) 
OWNER & ENGINEER: Ohio Dept. of Transportation, Columbus, OH 
PLANS RECEIVED: 4/7/17 
 
WHEELING, WV ï EXTERIOR RENOVATIONS TO INTERMODAL TRANSPORTATION CENTER 
BID DATE:  May 16, 2017 (1:30 p.m.)    BIDS TO:  City Manager, Wheeling, WV 
ARCHITECT:  Greco Madama Joint Venture, Wheeling, WV  PRE-BID:  MANDATORY ï 5/3/17 (1:30 p.m.) 
PLANS RECEIVED: 4/19/17 
 
PETERSBURG, WV ï RENOVATIONS TO SOUTH BRANCH CAREER AND TECHNICAL CENTER 
BID DATE:  May 18, 2017 (1:30 p.m.)    BIDS TO:  S. Branch Career/Tech Center, Petersburg, WV 
ARCHITECT:  Williamson Shriver, Inc., Charleston, WV  PRE-BID:  MANDATORY ï 5/4/17 (1:30 p.m.) 
PLANS RECEIVED: 4/17/17 
 
*DENOTES OVCEC MEMBER 

 

 
LOW BIDDER 

 
WHEELING, WV ï FORT HENRY BUILDING ï FRONT PORCH RESTORATION: RE-BID 
Apparent Low: Allegheny Restoration, Morgantown, WV     304-594-2570 
 
 
 

  

http://www.bidx.com/


At Project BEST 
Safety is our Priorityé 

For You, Your Company, Your Family 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

April 19, 2017                                                       Ty Lollini of 1949 Consulting, LLC  Project BEST Safety Consultant.  (740)461-0004 

  
It is imperative that all labor and management affiliates of Project BEST be aware of the importance of this weekly safety reminder 
page which serves as the vital communication link between the Project BEST Safety Committee and all contributing members, 
especially those working in the field.  This safety reminder can be easily copied and distributed via each employer’s internal mailing 

system such as a paycheck envelope or equivalent method.  Your assistance in this matter is greatly appreciated.  Thank you! 



 


